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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
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TAPE 94, SIDE A

003    Chair Repine calls the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2022

Administrator McComb submits and summarizes  Staff Measure Summary and

impact statements - (Exhibit A) 049    >  Members discuss terms of the
bill > Administrator McComb and Rep. Naito advocate that the domestic
pumps

be considered as a fixture and not personal property

090   >  Frank  Brawner,  Banker's  Association,  expresses  support  of
the Administrator McComb and Rep. Naito recommendation

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3104

121  Administrator McComb  submits and  summarizes Staff  Measure
Summary and impact statements - (Exhibit B)

153  Paul Romain and Gail Garey of MCI, testifies in support of the bill
with amendments (Exhibit C) >  Paul Romain explains proposed amendments
> The customers of a utility should have the ability to receive the

information without going into a contested case with the PUC 273    > 
Gail Garey   further explains the intent of the amendments

293    Scott Girard, PUC and Paul Graham, Attorney General's Office, > 
Answers members' questions > Rep. Naito asks whether the PUC has any
objections to the proposed amendments. Scott  Girard  explains reasons 
why  utilities want

information to be kept private
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018       >  Rep. Wooten expresses her concern with the amendments > 
Paul Graham explains the arguments on both side > Rep.  Wooten asks  if
US  West or  other companies  would produce

self-critical analyses if the bill  with amendments were passed.

Scott Girard  responds that  companies would  be less  likely to

produce critical analyses > Rep. Wooten asks how language should  be
drafted to find a middle

ground  Paul Graham and Scott Girard have no response

117  Chair Repine asks Paul  Graham to outline the  procedures of a
contested case and explain the importance of case studies > Paul Graham
explains that in a contested case only the company expert and lawyer can
see the private cost studies

187  Mary Tomlinson,  US West,  explains the  intent of  the bill 
before MCI amendments and states that the MCI amendments skew the
playing field > Customers/competitors of US  West do not have  to file
public record

documents >  Answers members' questions > Rep. VanLeeuwen  asks why MCI 
and the  like do not  have to file

public cost records 330  >  Rep. Wooten  asks  whether Mary  Tomlinson 
would enter  into  a work group with other concerned members.  Mary
Tomlinson says yes

390  Administrator McComb asks whether this  bill and amendments is
connected to a recent real life example.  Mary Tomlinson responds
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PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2022

018  Frank Brawner,  Bankers Association, testifies  in support  of the
bill, and expresses concerns >  Domestic pumps should be filed with the
Secretary of State >  Explains where "domestic pumps" should be in the
bill

WORK SESSION ON HB 2022

MOTION: Rep. Rijken moves that the  HB 2022-2 amendments BE ADOPTED

as follows: Move Section 3 (9) (a) (B) to follow Section 3 (9) (b)

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion CARRIES MOTION: Rep. Rijken moves
that  the conceptual HB 2022-2 amendments

BE ADOPTED

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion CARRIES

MOTION: Rep. Wooten moves HB 2022, as amended, to the full committee
with a DO PASS recommendation



Discussion: Rep.  VanLeeuwen  asks  for  intent  of  the  bill  and

Administrator McComb explains

VOTE:  Hearing no objection the motion CARRIES

Rep. VanLeeuwen will carry the bill

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 343

137  Administrator McComb  submits and  summarizes Staff  Measure
Summary and impact statements - (Exhibit D)

145    Claudia Black of Sen. Cease's office testifies in support of the
bill > Claudia  Black clarifies  for Rep.  VanLeeuwen  that this  bill
will

affect only a few people

Carol Fleming,  Board of  Counselors  and Therapists,  submits written

testimony for the record (Exhibit E)

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 3

210  Administrator McComb  submits and  summarizes Staff  Measure
Summary and impact statements - (Exhibit F)

Carol Fleming, Board of Counselors and Therapists, testifying in support
of the bill, submits and summarizes prepared statement - (Exhibit G) > 
Answers members' questions >  Rep. Naito asks questions about licensing
> Rep.  Wooten asks  whether insurance  agencies cover  services of

non-licensed counseling 390  >  Rep.  Naito  asks  what  regulatory 
authority  the  board  has over licensing counselors
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> Rep. VanLeeuwen asks how counselors such as pastoral counselors would
be affected by the bill

054  Nancy Link, Oregon  Mental Health Counselors  Association,
testifying in support of  the  bill,  submits and  summarizes  prepared 
statement -

(Exhibit H)

Lynn Young, Counselor, submits written testimony for the record (Exhibit
I) PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 4

075  Administrator McComb  submits and  summarizes Staff  Measure
Summary and impact statements - (Exhibit J)

Carol Fleming, Board of Counselors and Therapists, testifying in support
of the bill, submits and summarizes prepared statement - (Exhibit K)

Nancy Link, Oregon Mental Health Counselors Association, expresses her

support of the bill



105    Chair Repine adjourns the meeting at 10:20 a.m.

Submitted by                              Reviewed by

Rick Gaupo                                Jan McComb Committee Clerk    
                      Committee Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG: A - HB 2022, Staff, Staff Measure Summary, 5 pages B - HB
3104, Staff, Staff Measure Summary, 1 page C - HB 3104, MCI, Amendments,
1 page D - SB 343-A, Staff, Staff Measure Summary, 3 pages E - SB 343-A,
Carol Fleming, Prepared Testimony, 1 page F - SB 3, Staff, Staff Measure
Summary, 2 pages G - SB 3, Carol Fleming, Prepared Testimony, 2 pages H
- SB 3, Nancy Link, Prepared Testimony, 1 page I - SB 3, Lynn Young,
Prepared Testimony, 2 pages J - SB 4, Staff, Staff Measure Summary, 2
pages K - SB 4, Carol Fleming, Prepared Testimony, 1 page


